
PERSONNEL SERVICES Regulation 4830 

Staff Welfare 

Board/Staff Communications 

Staff Communications to the Board 

Communication to the Board from District employees concerning personnel matters or personal 
complaints shall be filed in writing with the Superintendent. However, this procedure will not be 
construed as denying the right of any employee to appeal to the Board (regarding alleged 
misapplication of policy or administrative decisions) provided that the Superintendent shall have 
been notified of the forthcoming appeal and that it is processed in accordance with Board 
policies and regulations on staff complaints and grievances.  Moreover, this policy will not be 
construed to preclude resident staff members from exercising their rights to discuss matters of 
public concern in the same manner as other District residents. 

All regular meetings of the Board are open for the public to attend. As such, they provide an 
excellent opportunity to observe the Board's deliberations on problems of staff concern. Staff 
members may participate in Board meetings in accordance with the policies and regulations 
regarding public participation at such meetings. Further, at times and with the knowledge of the 
Superintendent, the Board may invite staff members to speak at Board meetings or to serve on 
advisory committees to the Board. 

Board Communications to Staff 

All official communications, policies, and directives of staff interest and concern will be 
communicated to staff members through the Superintendent, and the Superintendent will employ 
such media as are appropriate to keep the staff fully informed of the Board's concerns and 
actions. 

Visits to Schools 

Individual Board members who, in their parental capacity, wish to visit the school (s) or 
classroom (s) of their child(ren) will follow the regular procedures for visitors.  Board members 
who wish to visit other schools or classrooms as an informal expression of interest in school 
affairs will inform the Superintendent who will arrange such visit(s) through appropriate 
principal(s). Official visits by Board members will be conducted only with the full knowledge of 
the Superintendent and principal(s) involved. 
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